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the initial term of the Golf Course Agreement. 2 However, the extraordinary amount the City has
now claimed for the month-to-month period has led us to re-examine the Agreement and our 
position. We have undertaken a detailed analysis of Golf Course operations over the term of 
the Golf Course Agreement which indicates that no adjustment of the Minimum Use Fee is 
justified during any portion of the term. Our staff has analyzed actual lost golfing revenues as 
compared to the fees generated by StadCo's parking use for each event over the entire term of 
the Golf Course Agreement, and this analysis indicates that StadCo has already overpaid the 
City by more than $1,000,000. By comparison, you have indicated that the City's simple 
comparison to the 2012-2013 Fiscal Year indicates that further adjustment of the Minimum Use 
Fee would require StadCo to pay more than $700,000 in additional fees, the majority of which is 
attributable to the month-to-month portion of the term. 

The Minimum Use Fee of $250,000 per License Year set forth in the Golf Course 
Agreement represented the parties' joint estimate of the expected diminution in net income from 
Golf Course operations attributable to Stadium Events. The City bears the burden of 
demonstrating the need for any additional adjustment of the Minimum Use Fee, including that 
any additional diminution is attributable to use of the Golf Course for Stadium Events. In fact, 
however, the City has made no effort to distinguish between reductions in net income 
attributable to parking for Stadium Events and those that clearly resulted from other factors. 

We would welcome the opportunity to discuss these issues with you in greater detail. As 
always, and despite the challenging political environment, StadCo values its relationship with 
the City and its staff and we remain hopeful that an amicable resolution of this issue can be 
reached. Please let me know if you have any comments or questions and when we can 
schedule a time to discuss these issues further. 

Very truly yours, 

Scott Sabatino 

cc: Hannah Gordon 

2 Although StadCo has already paid over $1 million on account of the Minimum Use Fee for the 
second year of the initial term, you advised us in our recent meeting that you calculate that an additional 
$80,000 may be payable for that year. Because StadCo has already overpaid under the contract, we do 
not believe any further payments are required even if your calculation is correct, and we do not believe it 
is correct. 


